Viola Public Library District
1701 17th St. Viola, IL 61486
Regular Meeting
August 7, 2024

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm.
 
Present:	Sandy Cook, President		Mindi Schultz, Treasurer
		Rich Lawson, Vice-President		Linda Engels, Secretary
		Mike DeLoose				Annette Essary
Lill Batson, Director

Absent:	Barb Harrison				
		
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Members of the public are invited to speak to the Board of Trustees.  Please identify yourself when called upon.  Comments are to be limited to three (3) minutes or less.  In compliance with the Open Meetings Act, actions may not be taken on items not already on the agenda, but action may be deferred to a later Board meeting at the discretion of the Board.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Mindi Schultz presented the treasurer’s report. Rich Lawson moved to approve the secretary’s report as presented. Mike DeLoose seconded. Motion passed.
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
The secretary’s report was reviewed. Mike DeLoose made a motion to accept the secretary’s report. Annette Essary seconded. Motion passed.
 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Lill reported that the circulation numbers are still good. Interlibrary loan is going well. Checked out quite a few puzzles over the summer and people borrowed the Fun Pass several times. Western Illinois Area Agency on Aging (WIAAA) held an informational meeting to explain their services. Kim from the MC Senior Center was also in attendance to answer questions. Six people came to the meeting and stayed for refreshments. I talked to WIAAA about possibly doing a balance class this winter. Summer reading was smaller this year with less children attending. We averaged 5-6 kids per craft day. The children had fun with the crafts and it was nice to have less chaos. Only 2 children came for the ending party with Minute-to-Win-It games. Everyone that participated got a book and another prize.

We are waiting for the roof at the old building to be replaced. Part of the tree in the neighbor’s yard came down on the roof, puncturing it in 3 places. A tarp has been put over the punctures until it can be replaced. The adjuster from Country Financial wants us to use Doherty Roofing. I’ve talked to them, but they have not been able to do the work yet. If they don’t get to it soon, we will hire another roofing company. We will be starting adult crafts in September. Based on previous craft days, we will hold the craft on Wednesday morning rather than afternoon. The first craft is a gnome fall door decoration. Jeff will hold the craft September 25 at 10:00 am. We will hold 1 craft per month through November or early December – unless people ask for crafts more often.

August 20 is the first day to circulate petitions for library board. The State has not provided the forms for candidates. Completed petitions are due at the library November 11 – 15. She will let people know when she has the forms.




OLD BUSINESS: 
DECENNIAL COMMITTEE
Lill reported that committee members could not attend the meeting. She will get everyone here for the September meeting. Some policies will be renewed then and we will begin preparing the report. She will use other library reports as samples of what we need to submit. Should be completed at the October board meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:
NON-RESIDENT LIBRARY CARD FEE – FINAL ACTION
Lill presented the non-resident fee for approval. Based on the average library tax for our district, the fee would be $55.00. Mindi Schultz moved to set the fee at $55.00. Rich Lawson seconded. Motion passed.

THE REC USING LIBRARY SPACE – FINAL ACTION
Lill reported that Robyn Messerly from The REC Center asked about using the library for some of her classes. She specifically mentioned a class on making cards, scrapbooking, and possibly tumbling for little children. After some discussion, the board decided they would like a list of classes she wants to hold here, check if she has liability insurance for the tumbling and can provide a Certificate of Insurance, ask her if she has talked to the school to use the gym for her tumbling and dance classes. Lill will see if she can come to the September meeting to discuss this with the board. Annette Essary moved to table a vote on this until September 4 with Mike DeLoose seconding. Motion passed.

Rich Lawson moved to adjourn the meeting with Annette Essary seconding. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:30pm. Next regular meeting is September 4, 2024 at 6:00 pm.

